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Lake cleanup could mean billions for Cleveland

Posted by kturner April 16, 2008

Cleveland could get an economic boost of $2.1 billion to $3.7 billion because of its location on Lake Erie -- but only if federal officials follow through with money to clean up the Great Lakes. 
That's the conclusion reached by The Brookings Institution, a Washington D.C.-based research and policy group. The nonprofit released a city-by-city analysis gleaned from its own November 2007 report. That study had projected environmental restoration of the lakes could bring $80 billion to $100 billion in short-term and long-term economic gains to the eight-state region. 

Wednesday's report said cleaner waters for fishing, swimming, boating and drinking would translate into direct benefits to each city nearest the Great Lakes waters. 

"A healthy Lake Erie is one of the keys to Cleveland's economic revival," Joe Roman, president of the Greater Cleveland Partnership, said in written statement. "With 300 miles of shoreline, Cleveland and the rest of northern Ohio could thrive if we are able to fully realize the economic potential of this tremendous asset." 

Economists for Brookings broke down the projected benefit of a cleanup to only the largest shore cities on each of the Great Lakes: Cleveland; Buffalo, N.Y.; Chicago; Detroit; Duluth, Minn.; Erie, Pa.; Gary, Ind.; and Milwaukee. 

Cleveland ranked third behind Chicago and Detroit. 

The rankings were based principally on population and how much property values for homes near the lakes would increase if the waters were cleaner, said Brookings economist and research leader Robert Litan. 

"Basically, it captures what people on the open market will pay to live near a cleaner place," he said. The study did not include increases in value to commercial properties, likely making the estimates conservative. 

"But this analysis provides yet another compelling case for Congress to act now to pass federal funding of Great Lakes restoration," Litan said. 

President Bush in 2004 created the Great Lakes Regional Collaboration, a partnership of federal, state and local governments, tribes and other parties. The group released three dozen recommendations the next year for protecting, restoring and cleaning up the Great Lakes. 

Those recommendations included controlling invasive species, restoring wetlands and stopping sewage from overflowing into the lakes -- in all a proposed $20.5 billion cleanup, funded by both federal and local sources. 

A February report from the Great Lakes Commission and the Great Lakes and St. Lawrence Cities Initiative concluded that local governments in both the United States and Canada invest $15 billion annually to protect and restore the lakes -- while the federal governments have lagged in meeting their restoration commitments.

